
 

 

       
 

 

              

Present: 

Trustees – Rick Chandler, Chair; Anne Bickford 

Guests:  Brenda Greene 

   Debbie & Dennis Wright 

Absent: 

 Sexton – Mel Bowne (due to illness) 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM.   The minutes from July 6th were approved. 

 

Old Business:    

• Brico Air Quality is expecting to start on the Maplewood Cemetery Wall in the 

first week of September.  They will submit proof of insurance to TA Warren. 

• Rick Chandler stated Poulin Property appears to be doing a good job mowing. 

• Rick Chandler will take care of Sexton’s duties on August 19th at the Cheney lot. 

• Anne Bickford has information on ground penetrating radar and will bring to the 

next meeting. 

 

New Business: 

• Brenda Greene inherited cemetery lots from the Estate of Brian Shaw.  Shaw 

originally purchased six.  Greene is interested in selling the unused lots back to 

the Town.  Chandler and Greene will meet August 9th at 9:00 AM at Oak Hill to 

investigate. 

• Debbie and Dennis Wright in to discuss the 6 lots at Maplewood formerly 

purchased by Debbie’s parents in 1956.  Debbie’s brother Raymond died in 

March.  Disagreement among siblings about burying him in remaining lot.  

Chandler said the executor of Raymond’s estate, Linda Underhill, will have to 

write a letter authorizing that he be buried in the lot.  Apparently, Linda Underhill 

was also executor of the parents’ estates.  Chandler discussed RSA 290:16 and 

290:17 and “custody and control” of gravesites and next of kin. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for September 7th, 

2017 at 4:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Anne Bickford 

Cemetery Trustee / Secretary 
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